
Friday 16 February evening diversion routes 

Unhelpfully, National Highways have decided to close the Botley interchange and A420 
this evening (and for the whole week). 

They have announced a full closure from 9pm daily, but on other evenings this week it 
has remained open until 10pm, so what follows may be unnecessary. 

However, if the interchange is closed, then here are some suggested routes: 

West: as normal, follow Eynsham Road to Farmoor and Eynsham 

 



North 

• Official diversion: Go to Eynsham (as West) and then take A40 to Woodstock 
Road roundabout and then Peartree Interchange (A34) 

• Alternative (shorter): Take Westminster Way (south) to the A34 North 

 

South 

• Official diversion: Via Cumnor Hill to A420, then A338 (towards Wantage) then 
A415 (towards Abingdon via Marcham) to A34 South 

• Alternative (shorter): Take North Hinksey Lane (behind MacDonalds) to A34 
South 

 


